AHRMM MEETING MINUTES
October 20, 2015
First Bank in Rockingham, NC
In Attendance:
Wanda Feldt, Chair; Secretary, Donna McCormick & Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center;  John Young, Montgomery County DSS; Paulette Wall, Richmond County Schools; Casey Saunders, Moore County Schools; Fannie Clyburn, W&G Community Services; Stephanie Alford, Hoke County Schools; Bob Huber, Therapeutic Alternatives; Nikki Locklear, Friend-to-Friend; Kam McDonald & Mary Ratliff, Anson County Schools; Linda McPhatter, Cumberland County; Carol Brown, Brown’s Golden Care; Kelly Hutchinson, REFORM; Kathy Inman; Monarch, Nina Walker, Karen Thomas & Quiotti Ratliff, SCAP.
The meeting was called to order by Wanda Feldt. She welcomed all attendees. 
Introductions 
Attendee introductions were made.
Approval of September 2015 Minutes

Motion was made by Kathy Inman to approve the minutes, seconded by Kam McDonald. 
Motion to approve was offered and carried.

Balance of State Steering Committee Update:
..Donna McCormick informed the group that the Steering Committee call this month was reviewing the Coordinated Assessment and Emergency Response Forms(ERF). Donna handed out the ERF’s to everyone.  She explained how to fill the form out whenever you encounter a homeless individual.  SCAP and Family Promise are the two agencies that we refer homeless individuals to for further screening.

  Donna encouraged everyone to participate on the Steering Committee monthly calls the 1st Tuesday of the month at 10:30. She will e-mail the call-in number and code for the call.

..Paulette Wall is the Project Review representative for AHRMM.  This person is responsible for reviewing several HUD grant applications and scoring them.  Donna is the Project Review person for another CoC.  They are involved on several conference calls that have been going on.  
Grantee Reports:
Friend-to-Friend- Nikki explained the ESG grant and asked for AHRMM’s vote to submit the application to HUD.  A motion to submit the application was made by Donna McCormick, seconded by Kam McDonald.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.
On November 4th, Friend to Friend has their Take Back the Night Vigil at Sandhills Community College at 6:00pm. 
SCAP:   Nina handed out the explainer of the 2 grants with SCAP, the Transitional Housing and the Shelter Plus Care grant.  A motion to approve the Transitional Housing grant was made by Kathy Inman, seconded by Mary Pat Buie.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.  
A motion to approve the Shelter Plus Care grant was made by Donna McCormick, seconded by Kathy Inman.  Motion to approve was offered and carried.

Old Business:  None to report.

New Business:
AHRMM has established committees and members have agreed to serve on one of them:

· Executive Committee-Susan Bellew,  Mary Pat Buie

· Public Awareness and Membership Committee-Kelly Hutchinson, Anne Friesen & Donna McCormick
· Program Services & Goals-Donna McCormick, Wanda Feldt & Kam McDonald
· Steering Committee-Martin McCall

· Permanent Housing-Jamal Troublefield, Nina Walker

· Transitional Housing-Kathy Inman, Quoitti Ratliff, Ken Kelley, Bob Huber & Gladys Marshall
· Score Card Committee-Rasheeda Sturdivant, Paulette Wall

· Project Review-Carol Brown, Linda McPhatter
Agency Updates:
Montgomery DSS:  John Young reported that Salvation Army is there to assist with emergency needs of clients.  The heat and energy assistance program begins December 1st.  They will start the application for persons 65 years of age and older or disabled.  

Richmond County Schools:  Paulette Wall reported that they have 72 documented homeless students.  She is attending the National Homeless Conference in Phoenix, AZ soon.  

Moore County Schools:  Casey reports they currently have 198 homeless students. Six children are unsheltered.
Friend to Friend: Nikki reported they have 7 women and 4 children in the shelter.  
Montgomery County Schools:  Alisa says they have 10 homeless students.

W&G Community Services:  They have a home for 3 IDD adults in Morven (Anson County). They will also accept respite.  Call Fannie Clyburn at 704-475-4643 for information.
Brown’s Golden Care:  Carol has restructured her business to Brown’s Golden Care.  She has taken on 14 more facilities with a big one located in Greenville.  Linda has accepted another position in Cumberland County and is no longer with Brown’s Golden Care.  Carol can be reached at 704-690-1729 or 828-301-1154.

Linda McPhatter:  She is now with the Cumberland County Medicaid/fraud system.  She is now in training.
PSI:  Wanda Feldt says they now have a mobile crisis team.  They do care calls that come into the LME/MCO.  She is busy in the Guilford County area.

Bob Huber-Therapeutic Alternatives:  Bob recently attended a Human Trafficking training.  He says they are fixing to start mandating it into the Public Schools.  
Hoke County Schools:  Stephanie reported that they have 44 homeless students.  They are having a Walk-For-Hunger and Homelessness on November 19th from 4-6 at the High School.
Anson County Schools: Mary Ratliff reports that they have 27 homeless students.  Some of these students have been burned out of their homes.  Kam McDonald has arranged transportation for the students so they can continue going to their same school.  Kam reports that Wadesboro Elementary is having a Fall Festival.  Parent Education, drug education, reading, math and discipline programs will be available.  
Mary says they have had to “dip into” the reserve fund this year in order to assist the students.

SCAP:  Karen Thomas is the STARS Director for SCAP.  They are geared towards low income individuals to gain skills to get back into the workforce.  They partner with other agencies in the community.  They have assisted 2 felons in getting their felonies expunged and were able to send them to truck driving school.  Their Case Managers follow up with clients and assist them in getting in to Section 8 housing.
…Nina reports that the SCAP main office has relocated to:  340 Pinehurst Avenue, Suite 20 in Southern Pines.  

…Quiotti reported on the transitional houses:  Rockingham is full and the Wadesboro house has 2 openings.  They are in the process of planning a Thanksgiving dinner for these homes.
Monarch:  Kathy Inman reports they have the following openings:  Hoke Co. Group home has 2 beds open; Pennsylvania House in Moore Co. has 1; Connecticut Ave. house in Moore has 1 and the Moore County IDD apartments have 1opening.
Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Wanda Feldt.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  Bring a Guest (Potential member)!
Our next AHRMM meeting will be Tuesday, November 17th at 9:30 am.  We will meet at the Monarch Creative Arts Building at 1662 Richards Street in Southern Pines.
